ROXETH PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Also available on line at www.roxethschoolharrow.org.
5th May 2017

PARENT GOVERNOR

We have another vacancy for a parent governor. The information came out to parents this week-please check the book bags and school bags and perhaps think about joining the governing body? The closing date for nominations is **Tuesday 9**th **May.**

GENERAL ELECTION

As parents are aware the government have called a general election to be held on **Thursday 8th June**. As you know we are used as a polling station and I have already been informed by Harrow Council that we will be used again; this means that there will be <u>no school</u> for the children on that day.

YEAR 6 SATS

Next Monday the children in Year 6 will begin four days of exams-the SATs. They will be tested in English and Maths. They have worked very hard toward these tests and we wish them well. For Year 6 only, there will be breakfast available every morning from 8 a.m.

RSA NEWS

The RSA will be holding a fantastic Bangra Dance Night evening on **Friday 9th June** for Parents/Carers. Tickets will cost approximately £7 each and will include the class with Kulinder and food afterwards. Please register your interest by emailing the RSA on rsa@roxeth.harrow.sch.uk or leaving a message for Kerryn in the office.

The RSA are holding a Clothes Recycling Drive on the **Tuesday 13th June**. It's a great opportunity to get rid of old clothes and raise some money for the school. The class that hands in the most bags will get a prize and house points too!

INTERNATIONAL WEEK

This term we will be holding our very popular International Week and on **Thursday 15th June** we will gather together after school to celebrate our diversity-do let Ms Day know if you can help in any way.

RECEPTION STARS!

Today our reception children performed their first play in the school-'People who help us' and what a great show they gave! For children who are only 4 or 5 to act and sing the way they did was wonderful!

MENTAL HEALTH WORKSHOP

As you know the Mental Health of young people is quite a high agenda at the moment. Our colleagues at Christ Church are offering a free workshop for parents and carers exploring young people's mental health with strategies and practical ideas to promote positive wellbeing and resilience at home. This is on Tuesday 30th May at 7pm in Christchurch. To book on free: www.ccryouth.eventbrite.co.uk

PLEASE NOTE THE COST OF A SCHOOL MEAL IS NOW £2.20

SPORT

With the summer term well underway, we are delighted to restart the Summer Athletics Club each Friday at Harrow School. We are extremely lucky to be able to host our Athletics Club at Harrow each week. Within the club, children will be preparing for Borough Sports and Sports Day by training in track and field events.

Also, today 4 children in Year 4 will compete in the Harrow Borough Tennis Championships at Kenton Tennis Club. We wish them the best of luck!

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

The school year is available on the website

8/5/17	SATS week Year 6
26/5/17	Year 4 play
5/6/17	PD Day for staff
8/6/17	School closed for election
9/6/17	Bangra burnout evening
15/6/17	International evening

And finally... I hope you all have Saturday 1st July in your diary for our summer fair!

Mrs C. Tobin-Headteacher